SIGRID R. BULLINGTON 4319 Sarah Street Burbank, CA 91505

June 7, 2017

Mr. Thomas E. Perez Secretary of Labor Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue N.W. Washington, D.C. 20210

Re: Retirement Accounts

Dear Mr. Perez:

Unfortunately, it has now become necessary that I write directly to you, having been unsuccessful to get results regarding the new rulings that are being handed down from the Department of Labor regarding Retirement Accounts.

I received 17 pages of very small print from regarding Individual Retirement Accounts, Roth IRAs, SEP IRAs and Cash Management Accounts and the new rulings from the Department of Labor that are supposed to take effect on June 9th of 2017.

Let me start with my main concern regarding my Retirement Account:

It is my account with my money and my chosen investments and I see no reason in the world why the Department of Labor can dictate what I buy or sell and if it is possible to buy anything for the investment of my Retirement Account.

I was under the impression that the United States is a Democracy and not a Dictatorship. While I have no problem in paying the regular fees that are being charged by to buy or sell chosen investments, I do have a problem with the Department of Labor to say I cannot buy any investments and that is authorized to charge an annual percentage fee of the entire account. I spoke with my representative at and understand that they are not in agreement with your ideas to dictate the percentage fee.

I would like to hear from you and thank you for your courtesy and helpfulness. I look forward to hearing from you in writing.

Sincerely,

SIGRID R. BULLINGTON

Signiel E. Bullington